MINUTES

LOCAL HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE MEETING 

New College Institute - Martinsville, VA

November 18, 2014 – 4:00 P.M.

LHRC MEMBERS ATTENDING:    Jim Rountree, Sharon Shepherd, Sharon Hooker, Rhonda Stone, and Nancy Sprinkle. 

OTHERS ATTENDING:, Pamela Pritchett, Stepping Stones, Amanda Estep, Blue Ridge Counseling Services, Cynthia Eberhardt and Lois Barbour, Pioneer Outpatient Behavioral Health, Jeannie Odachowski, Family Preservation Services, Torey Morris, Life Stages, Susan Burnley and Angie Robertson, It’s About Time, Inc., Jenny Brummitt, EHS Support Services, Shanique Marshall, ATIBA Youth Interventions, Rochelle Potter and Ashley Callahan, Phoenix, LLC, Carol Walker, East Mental Health,  Jessica Stallard, Victor Rivera and Evan Boone, Support Systems, LLC, Dianne Hairston and Mary Menefee, Mayo Residential, LLC,  Tammy Solari, United Support Services, Lynda Edghill, Goodwill Industries, Leah Riddle, Memorial Hospital of Martinsville,  Joseph Pratt, National Counseling Group, Henry Ayers, PARC Workshop, Inc.,  James Esters, Branches of Hope MHSS,  Stephanie Bakely, Strengthening Our System,  Penny Belcher, Patrick County Developmental Center, Frederick Mack, Praises Mental health Services, Teressa Hairston, Trinity Support Services, Carmella Johnson, Nuzoe Ministries, Becky Lovell, Bonita Vipperman, Kim Holland and Ron Hairston, Piedmont Community Services, and Mandy Crowder, Office of Human Rights/DBHDS. 
LHRC MEMBERS ABSENT:  Susan Meeks and Jim Potter
I.  
Rhonda Stone, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m., and verified that a quorum was present.
II.
Executive Session – Rhonda Stone

Committee Chair Rhonda Stone asked for a motion that the Piedmont Community Services LHRC go into closed session.  Sharon Shepherd made a motion that the LHRC go into closed session under Virginia Code 2.2-3711 for the purpose of reviewing behavior and treatment plans.  Jim Rountree seconded the motion and a unanimous vote of approval followed.  Committee members relocated to a private nearby room.  After discussing the behavior plan presented, committee members returned to the open meeting location.

Chairman Rhonda Stone entertained a motion to return to open session.  Dr. Jim Rountree moved that the committee return to public session and Nancy Sprinkle seconded the motion.  A unanimous vote followed.

Chairman Rhonda Stone asked that each committee individually certify that to the best of their knowledge only matters lawfully exempted from open meeting were discussed in accordance with VA Code 2.2-3711.  Each member certified individually by saying “I so certify”.  It was noted that the Behavior Plan on the agenda was not discussed because not all involved parties were present due to a confusion regarding the location of the meeting.  This matter was held over and scheduled for discussion at a Special Called Meeting scheduled for Friday, November 21, 2014, 4:00 pm, at Piedmont Community Services.


Chairman Rhonda Stone entertained a motion to recommend or not recommend the Treatment Plan for RP as presented.   Jim Rountree made a motion to approve the changes in this treatment plan for RP as presented.  Sharon Shepherd seconded the motion and a unanimous vote of approval followed.  Committee member Nancy Sprinkle abstained from voting in the matter.

III.
Approval of the November 16, 2013 Minutes – Rhonda Stone

Upon reviewing the minutes from the May 13, 2014 meeting, Becky Lovell reported that two minor corrections were made to the minutes under Affiliate Reports, (1) the address for United Support Services was changed from 1356 American Court to 1356-A American Court and  (2) the name of the school mentioned was Staunton River High School in Bedford, not Bedford High School as reported.  Jim Rountree made a motion to approve the May 13, 2014 minutes as presented with these changes.  The motion received a second and a unanimous vote of approval followed.   
IV.
Advocate’s Report – Mandy Crowder

 
a.  Mandy reported that Deb Lochart is the newly appointed State Director of Human Rights.  She replaces Margaret Walsh who recently retired.  Ms. Lochart has worked a number of years with the state human rights department. 
b.  Mandy acknowledged that she has had several reports regarding accessing CHRIS.  She asked for everyone’s patience while changes are being made in the CHRIS program. If anyone continues to have problems accessing the program, they should contact Mandy.

c.  Mandy emailed all affiliates a copy of a letter dated October 27, 2014 from the State Human Rights Committee.  The letter addresses affiliate responsibility regarding committee member recruitment of LHRC members in accordance with the by-laws. She emphasized the responsibility of affiliates to the committee to assist in filling vacant committee member positions.  Failure to comply with state human rights regulations could result in a licensing citation and possibly loss of the license.  
d.  Mandy advised everyone that according to rules and regulations, quarterly reports are due as of the end of March, June, September and December, and are due by the 5th  day of the of the month following the last day of the reporting month and no later than 5:00 pm.  Reports can be sent by email or fax.  Late reports will lead to a citation.  She will write up a memo regarding reporting requirements for distribution and Becky will forward this to all affiliates.
V.
Affiliation Requests:

a. Memorial Hospital of Martinsville – Leah Riddle requested making a change in the visitation policy at the hospital’s mental health unit.  She advised the committee that children are visiting in the unit often and other non-related children are also making visits with family members.  These children are often disruptive and such visits are inappropriate in this particular area of the hospital.  Visits with children will be allowed when it is in the best interest of patients’ treatment.   Jim Rountree made a motion to approve Memorial Hospital’s request to change their visitation policy for the mental health unit.  Sharon Shepherd seconded the motion and a unanimous vote of approval followed.
 b.  Branches of Hope – James Esters requested to add Mental Health Skill Building Services and to expand services to include the City of Danville and the counties of Pittsylvania, Franklin and Patrick Counties.   This addition is be made due to a recent request to add this service.   Jim Rountree made a motion to approve this request as presented.  Sharon Hooker seconded the motion and a unanimous approval vote followed.

c.  Support Systems, LLC – Jessica Stallard with Support Systems requested to expand services to include Crisis Stabilization in Rocky Mount, Danville and Lynchburg areas.    Sharon Shepherd made a motion to approve this request as presented.  The motion received a second and a unanimous approval followed.

d.  Life Stages, Inc. – Torey Morris with Life Stages requested to delay presenting this request until the next meeting.


e.  Blue Ridge Counseling – Amanda Estep requested to add intensive in-home services.  They now serve Blue Ridge Elementary School and Meadows of Dan Elementary School and would provide these services at these locations.  A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve this request.


f.  Praises Mental Health Services – Fred Mack requested to add an additional group home called “Praises Everyday” at 305 Byrd Lane, Rocky Mount.  They currently have one other home and have a staff of 11.  Jim Rountree made a motion to approve this request.  The motion received a second and a unanimous vote of approval followed.   Praises has not completed everything through licensure to open this home; however, Mandy Crowder advised that licensure has recently made changes in procedures and request such as this should be brought before the human rights committee prior to completion with licensure.  A facility cannot be opened until final approval from licensure is received.
VI.
Other:

a.  Becky Lovell reminded everyone that Annual Restraint reports through December 31 are due no later than January 5, 2015.
b.  Affiliate reports:

United Support Services – Tammy Solari reported that they have no complaints or restraints to report.  She also reported that they have had a significant increase in clients due to increased schools served.  They have 80 clients plus a waiting list.  She also reported that they are short staffed in their office.
It’s About Time – Susan Burnley reported that they have had no incidents.
Support Systems, Inc. – Victor Rivera reported that they had a non-service related death in Lynchburg.  He did not know the cause of death.

Blue Ridge Counseling – Amanda Estep reported that they have no incidents to report.
National Counseling – Joseph Pratt reported that they have had no complaints, restraints or incidents to report.  They serve 68 clients in Martinsville and 19 in Lynchburg.

Memorial Hospital of Martinsville – Leah Riddle reported that they have had no complaints.

Nuzoe Ministries – Carmella Johnson had nothing to report.  They are still working on their policies and procedures and are not providing services yet.
EHS Support Services – Jennie Brummitt reported that they have had no incidents.

Branches of Hope – James Esters had nothing to report.
Mayo Residential – Diane Hairston and Mary Menefee reported that they have had no incidents to report.  They currently serve five individuals.

Pioneer Health Services – Lois Barbour reported that she has had problems getting into the CHRIS system.  They had no abuse/neglect or incidents to report.
PARC – Henry Ayers reported that they continue to provide services and have had no incidents to report.

Patrick County Development Center – Penny Belcher reported that they have had no incidents to report.   She reported that they had a consumer to pass away on July 4 of natural causes while in a nursing home.

Stepping Stones – Pam Pritchett reported that they have not had any incidents to report.
Family Preservation – Jeannie Odachowski reported that Family Preservation provides Therapeutic Day Support services in Martinsville and the counties of Henry, Patrick and Franklin.  They have not had any incidents, complaints or use of restraints to report.

Phoenix, LLC. – Rochelle Potter reported that they have had no complaints or other matters to report.

East Mental Health – Carol Walker reported that they had no incidents to report.

Strengthening Our System – Stephanie Bakely reported that they provide in-home services for three people.  She will send in her CHRIS report on Monday.
ATIBA – Shanique Marshall reported that they are serving 16 clients and have had no incidents to report.  She will ask Donald Wheeler to send in their report is it has not been sent.
Life Stages Inc. – Torey Morris reported that they have had no incidents or complaints.

Piedmont Community Services – Kim Holland reported that the agency has added a site to Case Management for children.  It is 21st Court Services located at 3160 Kings Mountain Road.
Trinity Support – Teressa Hairston reported that they serve 41 clients and had one death.  The death was not service related.
Praises – Fred Mack reported that they had one incident that involved a consumer scratching himself.  No neglect was found.
Goodwill Industries of the Valley – Lynda Edghill reported that they had two incidents.  One was a peer-to-peer with no neglect or injury.  According to an investigation, abuse was founded as determined by APS.  The staff member involved was placed on administrative leave when the incident occurred and prior to the investigation, and later dismissed as a result of an investigation.

VII.     Upcoming 2015 LHRC Meeting Dates: 
February 10, 2015

Snow Date – February 15, 2015

May 12, 2015 – Meeting and Annual Appreciation Dinner

August 11, 2015

November 10, 2015

Becky will check with New College Institute to see if Room 303 is available for these meetings.  She will also check with Rania’s regarding reservations for the Annual Appreciation Dinner.
Respectfully submitted by:

_____________________________________






Becky Lovell

PAGE  
1

